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August 19, 2025 
 
VIA EMAIL 
 
William F. Dow, K.C. and 
Maggie Grimmer 
Carr, Stevenson & MacKay 
65 Queen Street 
Charlottetown, PE  C1A 7L1 
Lawyers for the Appellant 
wfdow@csmlaw.com  
mgrimmer@csmlaw.com 
 
Murray L. Murphy, K.C. and 
J. Curtis Doyle 
Stewart McKelvey 
65 Grafton Street 
Charlottetown, PE  C1A 8B9 
Lawyers for the Respondent  
mmurphy@stewartmckelvey.com   
cdoyle@stewartmckelvey.com  
 
 
Re: Appeal #LEV23-001 – Matt MacDonald v. Minister of Environment, Energy and 

Climate Action 
 
I am writing further to my email correspondence of May 29, 2025, which advised that the 
Commission intends to set this matter down for a hearing of both the jurisdictional issue and 
the merits. While some emails were subsequently exchanged with respect to dates for this 
hearing, there was no consensus from the parties respecting availability. 
 
Therefore, I am writing to advise that the Commission has set this matter down for 
hearing on Tuesday, November 25, 2025, beginning at 9:30 a.m., with November 26, 
2025, reserved for a second day, if necessary. This hearing date will only be rescheduled 
due to extenuating circumstances. A formal notice of hearing will follow in due course along 
with a timeline for further evidence, documents and submissions of the parties leading up to 
the hearing. 
 
Trusting this is satisfactory.  
 
Yours truly, 
 
 
 
Jessica Gillis 
General Counsel 
Email:  jgillis@irac.pe.ca 
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